
RESOLUTION HONORING THE MEMORY OF THE LATE 

 MAUREEN FRANCES HARTIGAN 

 

 WHEREAS, on February 2, 2014, this community lost one of its outstanding community 

leaders with the death of the late Maureen Frances Hartigan at the age of 65; 

 

 WHEREAS, was a graduate of Villa Joseph Marie High School, and obtained a Bachelor 

of Science Degree in Business Administration and a Master of Science Degree from the 

University of North Carolina at Greensboro; 

 

 WHEREAS, Ms. Hartigan was the Executive Director at Guilford Battleground Company 

as well as President and Owner at Hartigan and Associates; 

 

  WHEREAS, her career began as a secretary at GE Aerospace in Valley Forge, 

Pennsylvania and included working in communications for General Electric, TRW Inc. and 

Volvo GM Heavy Truck Corporation; 

 

 WHEREAS, civic involvement included Women’s Resource Center Board of Directors, 

Women’s Professional Forum Foundation Past Board Member, Greensboro Chamber of 

Commerce Board of Directors, YWCA (2008-2010) Association for Psychological Type, 

member Advisory Board, Fun Fourth Festival, Greensboro, NC Past Board Member, North 

Carolina Shakespeare Festival Past Board Member, Eastern Music Festival, as well as several 

City boards and commissions; 

 

 WHEREAS, Ms. Hartigan taught business development and related courses at the 

University of North Carolina at Greensboro and Elon University; 

 

 WHEREAS, the City Council wishes to express its sense of loss and its sincere 

appreciation and gratitude for the many years of dedicated public service rendered by Maureen 

Frances Hartigan, the outstanding contributions she has made to the community, and the legacy 

she leaves. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GREENSBORO: 

 

1. That the City Council hereby expresses, on behalf of the citizens of Greensboro, a 

deep sense of loss and a feeling of respect and gratitude for the life of Maureen 

Frances Hartigan. 

2. That a copy of this resolution shall be delivered to the family of the late Maureen 

Frances Hartigan as a symbol of the gratitude of the people of Greensboro for her 

many contributions to this community. 

 


